



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 18, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:06pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Chuck Persch, Stephanie Silvernail, Ed Haas, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Jared Dalmas, Brian Gathercole, Barry Edwards
Minutes: 

Minutes of the July 21, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Reports were handed out and emailed to townships. 
KVFD was busy this month with events and details.  They had a house fire with entrapment and one fatality.  
KVFD working on budgetary numbers for the new building, next year will look into financing.  
Still working on specs on a new Rescue Truck and funding, as of right now KVFD have no outstanding vehicle loans.
KVFD Financial report for 2015 was handed out and discussed. 

Waiting for an offer on the Martins Corner Bldg.

Grants – PA grant is closed out.  2015/2016 PA Grant coming out after Labor Day, will put in for Portable radios.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of July 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch - Approved by all.
Motion: Motion was made to remove Frank Haas as a check signer, add Tom Scott as Chairman and add Edward Haas as Co-Chairman to sign by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch – Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Budget: Had a few meetings with municipality’s to answer some questions, municipalities are just starting the budget talks, others start in September and October.  Ray S. will attend their meetings to explain the budget and in case there are other questions.

Ray S. mentioned the fatal fire that was on Main Street in Parkesburg, there was one fatality, afterward they had a debriefing on the fire about what went good and bad.

Chuck P. asked how the meeting went at Sadsbury Township on the coverage area, Brian G. stated that it went O.K., a resident at the meeting asked what is KVFD looking for and Brian stated that KVFD covers 20% of the township now and it would be sufficient to get 50%. Stephanie Silvernail asked what the additional cost would be; preliminary numbers based on 50% and 100% coverage was forwarded to Supervisor Silvernail.   
Wrap Up:
None
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.

Next Meeting: September 15, 2015
Respectfully Submitted: August 19, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

